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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Full Council held in the council chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 18th December 2012.             
Present     

                                      Mrs. H. Boot-Handford        Chairman of Council         

                                      Mr. M. Benson                              Mr. R. Maycock
                                      Mrs. D.M.A. Chapman                 Mr. R. Piper
                                      Dr. N. Harmsworth                       Mrs. H. Rogers
                                      Mr. B. Lamb                                 Mr. A. Sadleir
                                      Mr. R. Leithall               
        Mr. K. Smith
                                      Rev. N. Law          
813. Apologies.
Apologies were received from Mr. P. Dennis due to business.
814. Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman
1. Mr Lamb
     Mr. Lamb asked for the Plans meeting to be moved from January 8th to the 15th.     
2. The Clerk 
The Clerk sought permission to pay the following accounts;

Mrs. Rogers’ expenses for Christmas Tree Competition        

£11 . 21


Mr. James Reddecliff repair Pavilion roof and also fit new shower tray
£373 . 50


Mr. Lamb proposed payment, seconded by Dr. Harmsworth.

A vote of thanks was proposed to Mrs. Rogers for all her work on decorating the Christmas     

Tree for the competition at the Church.
815. To approve the minutes of Full Council held on 27th November as a true record and taken as read.

Mrs Boot-Handford proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr Lamb.

Matters Arising.
Minute 759(2)   The Clerk asked Mr. Sadleir if he had actually sent the correct Emergency Plan to Mr. Slaughter, Mr. Sadleir stated this had been done. The Clerk read the following letter from Mr. P. Lansdell
“Some months ago I followed the instructions on the “Emergency Plan” website and notified the Parish Council of necessary updates, caused by election of two replacement councillors’ and an incorrect phone number. As at 4.30pm today those corrections have not appeared.

I well understand that it is impractical, as well as an unnecessary expense, for a new version of the Emergency Plan to be printed and circulated but an additional “Page” or whatever on that web site, listing the changes should be possible and would meet the need to have up to date information available to as many people as possible. Especially in view of the impending bad weather during the coming winter months.”
Minute 749(723) The Clerk read the following reply by Mr. Westlake;


“I am writing in reply to your letter dated 28th November. Following telephone conversation with Mrs. Taylor I would like to request an invitation to the next meeting. I will discuss the matters raised in the letter at the meeting.”

Invitation to Mr. Westlake to attend the next Recreation meeting on the 8th January.
Minute 774      Mrs. Boot-Handford stated that the laminated dog signs need renewing.
                         The question was raised as to when the new Heritage signs would be put up. Mr. Benson stated it was in progress.
                                                      SO RESOLVED
816. To approve the minutes of the Plans meeting held on the 11th December and taken as read, to deal

         with matters arising.

Mr Lamb proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mrs. Chapman
Matters Arising.
Minute 803 (2) Mr. Benson stated that the skip lorry has churned up the turning area in the dog exercise field. 
Mr Lamb proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Mrs. Rogers.
                                                        SO RESOLVED

817. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Finance & General Purposes meeting held on the 11th 

        December and taken as read, to deal with matters arising.
Mr. Leithall proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr. Benson.

Matters Arising
Minute 806(1) The Clerk reported that the Police have a suspect for setting light to the bins also the graffiti.

Minute 807 (784) The Clerk has spoken  with the Stone Mason who stated that the only way the pointing will fit in is to have the whole lot picked out and replaced. As a good will gesture the Stone Mason will move the step to where Council want it.
Minute 811       Mr. Lamb informed Council that the application to the TAP Fund for Council and Staff Training has been successful and we are now the lead Council with Buckland Monachorum on this. As long as Council approve us being lead Council the monies for payment of the courses will go through the Council’s books. Mr. Lamb has spoken with Mr. Piper over Horrabridge’s unsuccessful bid for TAP Funding for new machinery (ride on mower). Their application was not put forward very well. Council could do a joint bid with Horrabridge setting out how equipment could be used and leading requirements. Sub-committee of Mr. Lamb, Mr. Leithall and Mr. Piper to discuss this. Application must be in by 18th January.

It was felt that Council should be able to see the application before it is put in.

Mr. Leithall proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Mr. Benson.

SO RESOLVED
817. Reports from Mr Benson on West Devon Borough Council, Plan-it, and Southern Areas.
Mr Benson gave a report on West Devon Borough Council which is bound with and forms part of these 
minutes.

Mr Benson gave a report on the Plan-it meeting which is bound with and forms part of these minutes.
Mr. Benson gave a report on the Southern Areas meeting which is bound with and forms part of these

minutes.

818. Standing Orders-these will be revised between now and the next meeting of F. & G. P. If you have 

        anything you wish to amend in our current Standing Orders please bring it with you. No last minute 
        additions will be accepted because the revisers need to have a finished document ready for the end of 

        January.

Mrs Boot-Handford reminded Council that Standing Orders need revising; this is an on-going exercise. It was suggested that any alterations to be sent to the Clerk, the Chairman of Council or the Vice Chairman by the 8th of January.

819. Correspondence
1. Post Office Decision-Service Relocation.
“Mr. Colin Pound is writing to confirm that we will be proceeding with our proposal to introduce a hosted outreach service at the Church Hall, Station Road, Bere Ferrers.

I have received no comments from customers or local representatives during the consultation period. I have carefully considered my original proposal and I am confident that the new service is suitably located and can meet the needs of the local community.”  
2. Youth 2 Youth Reverent N. Law.  
“I thought I would give the Parish Council an update on the proposed rebuild of the youth hut.

Unfortunately a funding bid that I felt confident in has been turned down, leaving just one outstanding. Although we have well over half the money, the remainder is proving quite difficult. I will continue to look for new funders but the competition for monies is quite fierce.
The section 106 grant is secure until June 2013, at which time I will need to seek an extension, but Rob Sekula has told me that it must be spent by mid 2014. The project has the advantage that it is ready to start as soon as the funds are available.
The day to day work continues and the general funding of Youth 2 Youth is good, with Rank Foundation looking to extend the monies needed to employ Jen Potts until 2015, and funding in January 2013 for a six month student placement.

I will continue to keep the Council advised of our situation, but if any members should have any ideas or suggest sources of funding, I should be pleased to hear from them.”
   3. For information 
West Devon Connect enters sixth year.

“West Devon’s friendly Connect service has helped to answer questions from hundreds of people in many local communities since it started in 2007, and it’s back for the sixth year.

The outreach service, coordinated by West Devon Borough Council, will be touring the borough again in 2013 with information and advice for residents about a range of public services.”
Don’t let food poisoning ruin your festivities.

“If there’s one thing guaranteed to ruin your Christmas meal out with friends, family or colleagues, it’s a nasty bout of food poisoning.

But if you’re eating out, how do you know if the restaurant owner takes food hygiene seriously?

The Food Hygiene Rating Scheme rates eateries and other places that sell food on their hygiene standards, based on inspections carried out by West Devon Borough Council. What’s more, these ratings are available for everyone to see.

This national scheme, developed by the Food Standards Agency (FSA) in partnership with local authorities, rates food outlets on a scale ranging from zero at the bottom (which means ‘urgent improvement necessary’) to a top rating of five (‘very good’). You can check the rating online at www.food.gov.uk/ratings via a free phone app, or look for the distinctive green and black rating sticker that business are encouraged to display.

DALC Finance Update.

Localisation Support for Council Tax.
“I am writing to you regarding the Government’s response to its recent consultation on the localisation of council tax support and the impact this has on local (parish and town) councils; and to call on the support of local councils and the county association to help lobby on this issue.

The Valley

Tamar Valley AONB Winter magazine and Annual Review 2011/12.
South Western Ambulance Service NHS Twenty four seven magazine.

820. Questions from members of the public present at the discretion of the Chairman.
1. The Chairman of Buckland Monachorum informed Council that he is the Devon Association of Local Council’s representative for the whole area.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members and the public for attending and declared the meeting closed at 7.50pm.
Signed this 29th day of January 2012.
Chairman……………………………….
Reports for BFPC December 2012 

WDBC 

Councillors have spent some time considering where cuts may have to be made, with members voting on budget choices, these are difficult decisions results and changes will be revealed later. The Council will be writing to the Secretary of State for Communities concerning changes to planning rules which could see residents building extensions large extensions, without the need for planning permission, and the taking away decisions on planning, away from local councils. The Council will also be joining forces with other councils to support  the development of a bid  to create a Plymouth and Peninsula City Deal, this bid it is hoped will generate partnership funding for major capital projects not just in Plymouth but across the region. The Council has agreed to temporary measures to protect the  most  vulnerable, 2000 working age residents faced paying more towards  their council tax bill which have amounted to 25% this threat has been removed by removing some second home and empty home council tax benefits previously available . 

BPCP

Group member met for another lengthy session to go through the proposed questions, item by item, I can only thank them for their forbearance. We have agreed on the majority of questions with the exception of Housing, this we have agreed will be finalised in January, the sub group is intending to meet this Saturday afternoon, to move the issue forward.  The group agreed to the constitution, application for plan area, terms and conditions, these have been sent to WDBC.  I have had an acknowledgement from them and laminated maps which needs to be distributed around the parish. If any resident has an issue with the area covered, then they need to contact Michelle Luscombe at WDBC, before Feb 4th.  I have submitted an article to Bere Link and BFPC website, these had to be done urgently to catch deadlines, I only receiving paperwork last Friday.  

